


 
 
 
 



Subject:  Letter from Chideock Parish Council regarding WSP report option 
Date:  Mon, 12 Aug 2019 13:03:34 +0000 
From:  LETWIN, Oliver <oliver.letwin.mp@parliament.uk> 
To:  chideock@dorset-aptc.gov.uk <chideock@dorset-aptc.gov.uk> 
 
Dear Sal, 
 
Thank you for your further email of 7th August about the WSP report. 
  
Having thought about this since our recent meeting, my conclusion is that the best way forward is for us to try to 
progress with Highways England the implementation of the five adopted recommendations, but then to return (once 
those are implemented) to the eleven other recommendations. 
  
In that way, I think that we will stand the highest chance of getting some important things done reasonably quickly, 
without in any way reducing the chances of getting the other eleven things done in the longer term. 
With best wishes, 
  
Yours ever, 
  
Oliver 
  
RT HON SIR OLIVER LETWIN MP 
Please note : My Secretary’s phone number has changed to 01308 488055 
https://www.oliverletwinmp.com/data-protection-policy 
  
  
 
 
Subject:  Re: Letter from Chideock Parish Council regarding WSP report option 
Date:  Sat, 14 Sep 2019 14:31:02 +0100 
From:  Chideock Parish Clerk <chideock@dorset-aptc.gov.uk> 
To:  LETWIN, Oliver <oliver.letwin.mp@parliament.uk> 
 
 
Dear Sir Oliver 
 
Thank you for your email of 12th August 2019 regarding the WSP Report. 
 
I’m afraid that the Parish Council could not disagree more with your suggestion, especially taken in the light of Nick 
Harris’ separate reply (dated 7 August 2019) effectively delaying the average speed cameras indefinitely. All the 
more ironic when one considers the WSP Report Option no 6 which was “Do nothing” which they discounted as they 
considered that highway improvements are required on the A35 at Chideock for, amongst other things “excessive 
vehicle speeds at the eastern end of the village”. 
 
The Parish Council is aware of much interest in the village concerning the outcome of the WSP Report, especially the 
introduction of average speed cameras, and for us to have to advise the village that they should expect to wait 
another two years (minimum) for improvements is just not acceptable. Especially when we have already been 
expecting these cameras for over two years, and have been waiting over 20 years for any significant improvements.  
 
So the council hopes that you will re-consider your thoughts and add your support to our efforts in getting the 
findings of the WSP Report implemented urgently. 
 
Yours 
 
Sal Robinson 
Chideock Parish Clerk 
 



Subject:  Letter from Chideock Parish Council regarding WSP report option 
Date:  Thu, 29 Aug 2019 09:58:05 +0000 
From:  LETWIN, Oliver <oliver.letwin.mp@parliament.uk> 
To:  chideock@dorset-aptc.gov.uk <chideock@dorset-aptc.gov.uk> 
 
Dear Sal, 
Thank you for your further email. 
  
I am perfectly happy to make contact with Highways England again and simply seek to reinforce the Parish Council’s 
call for the WSP report to be implemented in full immediately.   
  
I don’t think this is a wise tactic – but if it is what you want me to do, I will do it. 
  
I attach a copy of the letter that I have written to the Chief Executive of Highways England.   
  
With best wishes, 
  
Yours ever, 
  
Oliver 
  
RT HON SIR OLIVER LETWIN MP 
 
 



Jim O'Sullivan Esq 
Chief Executive, Highways England 

Bridge House 
1 Walnut Tree Close 
GUILDFORD 
Surrey GU1 4LZ 

 
 
 

 
 

 
Dear Mr O’Sullivan, 
 

I am writing on behalf of Chideock Parish Council in my West Dorset constituency. 
 
As your Dorset colleagues are very much aware, the traffic situation in Chideock has been 
a long-running nightmare in which your colleagues, Dorset Council (and its predecessors), 

the Parish Council, many residents of the Parish and I have all been involved. 
 
As your local colleagues will also be very aware, a WSP report was recently commissioned, 

and this made a large number of recommendations to Highways England about measures 
that would improve traffic conditions in Chideock.   
 
The Parish Council, acting on behalf of local residents, are extremely keen to see all of 

these recommendations implemented without delay, as they believe that there will be a 
considerable, cumulative impact on the quality of life for local residents. 
 

It is therefore with some concern that I discovered that Highways England is not at present 
intending to implement the recommendations of this report in full in respect of Chideock.  
 
I know that your colleagues locally have made huge efforts to improve conditions along 

the A35 in West Dorset.  But they clearly cannot carry through the recommendations of 
this report without support and approval from Highways England headquarters. 
 

I am accordingly writing to you in the hope that you will review the position currently 
taken by Highways England on the implementation of this report, and that you will take 
steps to enable it to be implemented in full without further delay. 
 

Yours sincerely,  
 
 

 
SIR OLIVER LETWIN 
 



 
 
 







 


